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Swyncombe Parish Council

1 Russell’s Water, Henley-on Thames, Oxon RG9 6ES.  Tel:  01491 641946

                               Email:  swyncombepc@ymail.com Website: www.swyncombe.com 

Parish Clerk:  Kristina Tynan

Minutes of the Meeting of the Swyncombe Parish Council

 Held at 7.30 pm on Wednesday 24th September 2014
In the Swyncombe Cricket Club
Present:

Councillors:
Elizabeth Longley (EL)

Julia Wells (JW)

Peter Willis-Fleming (PWF)

Sam Fielden

John Halls

Officer:
                                                    Kristina Tynan

District Councillor:                                   Anna Badcock

Members of the Public:                          4
48/14
Apologies for absence

 There were none.
49/14 
 Chairman’s Remarks


EL said that the Council were very sad to hear about the death of Ann Ducker, Leader of SODC and it was agreed that a card be sent with our condolences.
50/14
Minutes of the Swyncombe Parish Council 13/5/2014, and the Special Meetings held on 16/6/2014 

 and 15/7/2014 to be signed as a correct record 

Resolved: That these minutes were an accurate record of both these meetings and that they be signed by the Chairman.
51/14
To accept the Annual Parish Meeting minutes held on 13/5/2014

Resolved: That these minutes be accepted.
52/14  
To receive Declarations of Interest 


To receive any declarations on interest from Councillors relating to items to be considered at the meeting, in accordance with the provisions of the Councils Local Code of Conduct.

There were no ‘Declarations of Interest’ received.
53/14
To receive Reports from:


1. District Councillor – Anna Badcock

Council gave AB their condolences about the death of Ann Ducker. 
AB said that as there is no Leader at the moment the Chief Executive has stepped in. There will be Leader Elections in October however the Cabinet and Business remains as usual.

Broadband – AB said that not much has happened recently. The BDUK project is going on in Oxfordshire and SODC have allocated an extra £1M which has been match funded by BDUK.  It will be very important to know how far away one is from the cabinets as if more than 100 yards away the speeds will get slower and slower and the extra money will be spent on getting fibre to as many cabinets as possible. GigaClear are contacting communities about privately getting superfast broadband.  AB said that Watlington will get it but would be surprised if it comes to Swyncombe. AB will see if there are any ways that SODC could facilitate any help as Officers are looking into this issue.  SODC will know in December where the extra £2M will be spent and will therefore know which areas will not be covered. It was noted that it is very important to have superfast broadband as if there is very slow broadband this affects house prices, where people want to live etc.
AB said that when the map of coverage is available in December she will ask her Officers to look into all possible options for the communities that will not be covered.

Local Plan Consultation – Officers are going through the responses at the moment. She stated that the new housing figures (SHMAA) are based on the 2011 Census figures. Oxfordshire has to take on more houses and the South Oxfordshire figures are based on ‘Housing Needs’. There is little that can be done to challenge the figures given and SODC have a duty to co-operate with the other Districts in Oxfordshire eg Oxford cannot physically take much more housing. If SODC say ‘no’ to the SHMAA figures the Planning Inspector can intervene and then it may become a possibility that we would be developer led.  PWF stated that ORCC endorsed this point at the ORCC Annual Meeting. AB said that it is important that the Local Plan and sites are completed as soon as is possible and it is important to make sure that there is the right mix of housing. SODC’s job is to stay Plan Led and decide where sites should be located.        
Town and Parish Forum – This will take place at SODC on 12th November 2014 and both EL and PWF will attend and represent SPC.
 
2. County Councillor – Report from Stephen Harrod – SH had sent his apologies but submitted a 
written report which was circulated to Councillors.
3. Thames Valley Police - – It was noted that Inspector Mark Harling is liaising with Parish Councils on some issues. PWF to send name of current PCSO to the Clerk. EL said that TVP are looking into setting up a text alert system for residents.


4. Cricket Club – PWF has tried to make progress with the people in Huntercombe regarding painting of an outside wall of the Pavilion but Huntercombe is now subject to a Government review of work in the community and at the moment they are not doing community work.
 Resolved: That the Clerk obtains a quote for sanding down and painting the back wall of the Cricket 
 Pavilion. 
 If this can be obtained quickly the Clerk will email the quotation to members.
54/14
Matters arising from the Minutes/Previous Actions

1. Hedge/ Scrub at Church Lane – This will all be done between November 2014 and March 2015.
2. Community Governance Review – It was noted that after this SODC review the Swyncombe Boundary remains the same.
3. Mowing of Green and around War Memorial – It was noted that this is now being done by David Tilley at a cost of £15 per hour.

4. Overgrown Hedge on Britwell Hill – It was noted that the Clerk has written to OCC regarding this and JW also phone OCC regarding this issue.

55/14
Financial Matters: To receive the Balance of Accounts and Budget Update and to approve the list of Payments 


1. To receive the Balance of Accounts and Budget Update for 2014/2015

Resolved: That the Balance of Accounts and Budget Update be agreed.

	Bank Balance as at 29/08/2014
	£

	Current Account
	
	8900.32

	Reserve Account
	525.38

	Total Bank Balance
	9425.70


	Update for Meeting 24/9/2014
	
	
	

	BUDGET FIGUES
	
	
	2014/2015
	2014/2015
	E of Y

	Figures are NET
	
	
	Budget
	Actual to date
	Forecast

	
	
	
	
	 
	24/09/2014
	 

	INCOME
	
	
	
	£
	            £
	            £

	SODC Precept 
	
	
	5,201.50
	2,600.75
	5,201.50

	Cricket Pavilion Rent
	
	
	1,000.00
	1,000.00
	1,000.00

	Grants 
	
	
	
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	SODC Grant due to Tax Base Decrease
	211.00
	211.00
	211.00

	
	
	
	
	£6,412.50
	£3,811.75
	£6,412.50

	
	
	
	
	 
	 
	 

	EXPENDITURE
	
	
	 
	 
	 

	Subscriptions (OALC & ORCC)
	
	165.00
	140.89
	165.00

	Insurance - SPC
	
	
	170.22
	166.56
	170.22

	               - Cricket Club
	
	
	397.18
	388.64
	397.18

	Cricket Ground Maintenance
	
	500.00
	500.00
	500.00

	SODC Non-Business Rates - Cricket Pavilion
	96.40
	96.40
	96.40

	Cricket Ground Rent
	
	
	100.00
	0.00
	100.00

	Maintenance (Tree Works)
	
	400.00
	630.00
	400.00

	External Auditors Fees
	
	
	120.00
	0.00
	120.00

	Internal Audit
	
	
	110.00
	105.00
	110.00

	CLP
	
	
	
	50.00
	0.00
	50.00

	Clerk Salary 
	
	
	1,371.00
	553.70
	1,371.00

	HM Inland Revenue Employers Cont
	100.00
	0.00
	100.00

	HM Revenue Employees Contribution
	0.00
	136.00
	0.00

	Postage & Stationery
	
	
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	Remembrance Day/1st World War Comm
	17.00
	17.00
	17.00

	Parish Summer Party
	
	
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	Meeting Hall Rental
	
	
	30.00
	9.00
	30.00

	 Paint for Cricket Pavilion
	
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	Miscellaneous (Contingency) to be earmarked at Yend
	2,785.70
	12.98
	2,785.70

	
	
	
	
	£6,412.50
	£2,756.17
	£6,412.50

	SURPLUS/DEFICIT 
	 
	
	
	£0.00
	£1,055.58
	£0.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Firework Fund
	
	
	
	
	

	Ticket Sales
	
	
	1200
	0.00
	1,200.00

	Fireworks 
	
	
	
	-1200
	0.00
	-1,200.00

	SURPLUS/DEFICIT (Underspend or Overspend)
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	Balance Bfwd
	
	
	822.40
	822.40
	822.40

	Balance Cfwd
	
	
	£822.40
	£822.40
	£822.40

	All figures are Net
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Earmarked Reserves as at 31/3/2014
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	£
	
	

	Pavilion Maintenance
	
	
	500.00
	
	

	War Memorial Repairs
	
	500.00
	
	

	Misc./Tree Works Urgent Works
	1620.06
	
	

	
	
	
	
	2620.06
	
	


2. To approve the list of Payments 


     Resolved: That the list of payments below be agreed.
	
	
	
	Cheque No
	 £ Net
	VAT
	£Gross

	27/05/2014
	Came and Co
	Annual Insurance
	466
	555.20
	
	555.20

	27/05/2014
	K Tynan
	Underpayment last year
	467
	2.50
	
	2.50

	09/06/2014
	Chiltern Conservation
	PWF Training Course
	468
	15.00
	
	15.00

	17/06/2014
	RJ Symes
	Internal Audit
	469
	105.00
	
	105.00

	17/06/2014
	K Tynan
	Quarter Salary
	471
	274.35
	
	274.35

	17/06/2014
	HMRC
	Tax and NI
	472
	68.40
	
	68.40

	22/09/2014
	PWF
	Items for AGM
	473
	12.98
	
	12.98

	22/09/2014
	British Legion
	Wreath for August
	474
	17.00
	
	17.00

	22/09/2014
	N Payne 
	Tree Works
	475
	630.00
	
	630.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	1680.43
	0.00
	1680.43


56/14
Planning Matters - JH

P14/S1896/FUL Land adjacent to Britwell Hill Farm, Britwell Hill – JH reported that SODC have turned down this application.
P13/1858/FUL Marigay, Russell’s Water – JH stated that the SODC Officer recommendation was to approve his but when it went to Committee they refused permission for this application.
P14/S2911/AG Westwood Manor Farm – PWF said that this has been sent to Nettlebed Parish Council but not to SPC. The Clerk to contact the relevant SODC officer regarding this.
57/14
Highway Issues SF

Post at Park Corner – SF said that a post was knocked over but he has been told that it will be put back in tomorrow.
Mirror on corner of turning to Swyncombe – It was noted that this is bend with some history and this would ensure more safety.

Resolved: That KT contact OCC regarding installing one in this location.

Commemoration of World War 1 – SF said that the road closure for this worked very well and thanks were given to all who helped on the day.

Salt Bag – This will be delivered soon to SF.
58/14
General Issues EL/JW
1. Trees – EL reported that the work to the Lime trees has been done. EL to get in touch with Nigel Payne to do the annual check on the trees on the green and will report on this to the next meeting.

2. Litterblitz – This will take place on Saturday 11th October 2014 at 10am.
3. Cycling – It was noted that the Tour of Britain which went through the Parish was excellent. The road was closed for only 20 minutes and it worked very well. There is now a recommendation by the Cycling Association that this route is a good one to do.  PWF said that one problem of a lot of cyclists using our roads is the amount of rubbish we now have on the roads and we should do everything we can to deter cyclists. EL said that AP has asked us to collate any problems that we have with cycling events etc as SODC need facts. If anyone has anything to report please do this via EL who will keep a record.
4. Remembrance Day – This will take place on November 9th 2014 and the Clerk will organise the road closure.
5. Bonfire Party – This will take place on Saturday 9th November 2014 and will be the 10th Anniversary of this event.
Resolved: That SPC purchases the fireworks prior to the tickets being sold. It was noted that the firework fund has £822.40 in the account at present. The Clerk to inform our Insurance Company of this event.
6. Review of Polling Stations – a letter has been sent from SODC on this issue. Comments needed- After discussion it was agreed that SPC are happy with the current arrangements
7. Broadband – This was discussed under District Councillors Report above.
59/14
Correspondence – A list was circulated.

There was no correspondence that needed discussion.
60/14
Date of Next Meeting  


Wednesday 3rd December 2014 at 7.30 in the Village Hall at Russells Water.
61/14
Other Matters for Discussion at the discretion of Chair

To note any other matters raised by Members of the Council

THERE BEING NO OTHER BUSINESS THE MEETING CLOSED AT 9.05PM
19

